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TO: South Dakota Aeronautics Commission 

FROM:  Jack Dokken, Office of Aeronautics 

DATE: August 19, 2023 

SUBJECT: Presho Municipal Airport Inclusion Request into the State Aviation System Plan 

The Presho Municipal Airport is pursuing eligibility for Federal Aviation Administration (FAA) grants.  
Among other grant assurances, to receive FAA grants subrecipients need to be included in the State’s 
Aviation System Plan (SASP).  When the latest SASP was created, it was decided that only airports 
regularly accepting grants would be included in the plan.   The Presho Municipal Airport was not 
receiving regular airport improvement grants at that time, so therefor were not included in the SASP. 

Since the latest SASP update, the Presho Municipal Airport has been working with the FAA and Helms 
Engineering to improve the airport and seek future airport improvement grants.  

The Department of Transportation requests the Aeronautics Commission to consider adding the Presho 
Municipal Airport to the State’s Aviation System Plan. 

Attachment #5




